

Information Item: Summer 2016 Facilities Improvements Bids

TO: School Board

Trisha Kocanda, Superintendent

FROM: Greg Kurr. CFO

April 19, 2016

Overview & Background

A meeting to open public bids for the contract to perform construct work on facility improvement needs of the District, primarily at Hubbard Woods School, during the summer of 2016 is scheduled for Monday April 18, 2016.

The bid request included items that were summarized in the Long-Term (5 year) Facility Improvement recently approved by the Board. The Plan focuses on life safety work recently identified by the District architects. The Plan's schedule provides for each of the schools' needs to be addressed in an assigned summer; effectively closing the school for that summer.

Due primarily to the timing of local project competition and the shortage of the trades, an earlier attempt at soliciting bids for this work were not successful. Now that some competing projects have been awarded, Administration is hopeful that qualified bids are received for this work on April 18, 2016.

The results of the bids and an Administration recommendation for a bid award will be presented to the Board at the April 19, 2016, Board Meeting.

Recommendation

None; information only

Attachments

None